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Our Ref: PD20800 112/RW
April 2008
Mr Richard Haig
Northern Ireland Authority for Utility Regulation

Queens House

14 Queen Street

Belfast
BT1 6ER
Dear Richard,
RE: Modification of the Northern Ireland Electricity (NIE) Transmission and Distribution Licence (provision for recovery of bad debt)
The Consumer Council welcomes the opportunity to comment on the proposed modification of the NIE Transmission and Distribution Licence concerning the provision for recovery of bad debt.
We have the following comments to make;
The modification proposes allowing NIE to allow unrecovered revenue, (bad debt) to be passed through to Transmission and Distribution users, with the exception of any bad debts it has from SONI Limited prior to that company’s divestment.
The Consumer Council is concerned that the Transmission and Distribution users will primarily be electricity supply companies operating in Northern Ireland and under their licence conditions they will in turn pass this element of be bad debt through to consumers.
We are also concerned at the possibility of reaching the inequitable position whereby  paying Transmission and Distribution users are being asked to subsidise non-paying users.

Finally, we understand that NIE are required to agree a policy with the Northern Ireland Authority for Utility Regulation (NIAUR) on their procedures for recovering debt. However, the provision does not in itself provide an incentive for NIE’s management to minimise the level of bad debt.
An alternative method of making a provision for bad debt would be to pass the responsibility onto the company. In this way, the risk of bad debt lies with the company’s management whose responsibility it is to manage the company’s assets efficiently and not the paying user who cannot manage other debts.
In conclusion, the Consumer Council aims to ensure that the interest of the end user (consumer) is protected in this consultation and asks NIAUR to consider its comments. We would be grateful to hear the views of NIAUR on the issues we have raised
The Consumer appreciate the opportunity to respond to the proposal and we look forward to hearing how the proposal progresses. 

I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours Sincerely
Richard Williams
Senior Consumer Affairs Officer 
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